DE COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Date of Meeting:   11/17/10   Location:  Academic Affairs Conference Room   Time: 12:30 pm 
Voting Members Present: David Jordan, Said Pazirandeh Gina Ladinsky, Vilma Bernal
 
Voting Members Absent : Alma Johnson-Hawkins (excused), Myriam Levy (excused), Paul McKenna (excused) 

Guests:  Diana Bonilla (Counseling),  Adrian Gonzalez, DSPS
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

1. Use of Technology  for Transfer Center - Miguel Sandoval works in Transfer Center, Teacher Prep Title V to get career center going. There a lot  of resources for students at http://lamission.edu/careercenter/  at the Career Center website. 

In Fall 2010 Miguel was the primary counselor for Teacher Prep. He did  advising, student ed plans, tracking and he was also the Casey Counselor in Financial Aid.  The objective  this  semester  was to use technology to get more campus reps to come to our campus. The  Berkeley rep uses virtual counseling, personal statements, etc. online set up a meeting for interested Mission college students using Adobe Acrobat Connect Now.  On 10/15/10 Miguel did a test run with the software program and it worked well.  On 11/16/10 Miguel had his 1st live session for students which included chat, phone, document access, etc.   8 students participated in the Live Session and discussed transfer to Berkley.  

Technology and DE should look into the Adobe Acrobat Connect Now for use with Counseling and the Transfer Center both for our on campus and our online students.

Also the Career Center has purchased  career exploration for assessment, work values, etc. and CTE programs and certificates, for both online and on campus students could use the SDS – John Holland career assessment materials to assist our students in getting meaningful employment once they complete their CTE certificates.
2. Update on Online Counseling – Diana  Bonilla  presented  the use of livechat  to the counselors in their recent In service meeting.  The counselors  concur that use of livechat would enhance counseling for both on campus and online students. The primary issue is  is the time commitment and scheduling counselors to participate in the livechat services.  Counseling will further develop this idea and Diana will get back to the Committee with regular updates on the progress of adopting  


3. Update on Verizon Grant – The Verizon grant is currently up in the air. Counseling has the laptops and the software program, but no training has occurred yet, and again time commitment is an issue.

4. Faculty Screencasts -  Adrian talked  to Curtis to include captioning in  faculty screencasts. Also we should look at the COC grant – DECT  -  Distant Ed Captioned and Transcription . The website for the grant is located at http://www.canyons.edu/Offices/Distance_Learning/Captioning/

We should contact DE Faculty to see if they have videos they use in their online classes and then have them participate in the DECT grant project to have their videos properly captioned .
5. Tech Review of Shells -  David provided an update of the course shells which were review the  DE Tech Review – two of the classes, English 101 by Prof.  Parthenia Grant, and Louise Barbato  were approved with comments, and two were returned to the instructor with recommendations and requested that they be re-submitted by December 15th for further review and approval. These included  Philosophy 6 – Intro to Logic - David Dyas,  Jill Biondo and Virginia Layne – Sociology 1 .    
6. Department Chair Feedback -  David contacted almost all of the Department Chairs and received feedback to the two questions formulated by DE -  see attached report.

The Committee discussed the report and recommended that it be forwarded to EPC for their review in January, and then to Academic Senate and to College Council.  It is the recommendation of the Committee as follows:

1.  Integrate online classes with planning of all classes for student success and for growth of the college educational programs

2.   Online/hybrid classes should be reviewed in a global aspect and not just the needs of an individual or individual department, and therefore online classes  should become part of the Program Review  


7. Mission Load Policy (Full Time Faculty) -   The Committee discussed the current Load policy, and agreed to  include language which covers the load policy as it applies to additional hourly assignments (above  the contract load of 15 units).

The committee recommended the following amendment be made to the current Load Policy: 

A full-time faculty member shall teach at least 40% of their regular full load assignment on campus.  The first hourly assignment (if any) can be a hybrid class, however  any additional hourly assignment  must be entirely on campus.  Hybrid classes (50% or more on campus and the remainder online) are considered “on campus” classes for the purpose of computing the contract faculty load limit  under  this policy. 




 Meeting Adjourned @ 1:45 pm


 Next meetings:   12/15/10
